
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
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4 August 2022 

UPCOMING DATES 
Aug 5  Wacky Hair Day! Gold coin donation. 
Aug 10  Board of Trustees Voting opens. 
Aug 15  Baking Auction. 
Aug 15  BOT Hui. 5.30pm. 
Aug 17  Girls Rugby tournament. 
Aug 19   Teacher Only Day. School Closed. 
Aug 24  Boys Rugby tournament. 
Aug 30  Best Start Programme. 9.30-11am. 
Sep 6-9  Life Education caravan here. 
Sep 7  Board Of Trustees Election Day. Voting Closes. 
Sep 13  Best Start Programme. 11.30am-12.30pm. 
Sep 13  Board of Trustees. Declaration of  Result. 
Sep 21  Hockey Big Day Out. 
Sep 30  Last Day Term 3. 
Oct 17  First Day Term 4. 

WELCOME TO OUR  
NEW STUDENT!      

NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       
 

We would like to warmly  
welcome our newest  

student and their whānau. 
 

Vision P AS — Room 6 

Electives Walking Group 



TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Reminder that there is a Teacher Only Day of Friday 19th August 2022. 

School will be closed for the day. 

WACKY HAIR DAY 
We are holding a fundraiser for the Jump Jam crew to-

morrow Friday 5th August . 
Dress up Wacky and have Wacky hair. Gold coin dona-

tion please. 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

ENROLMENT SCHEME 
Public Notice advertising details of pre-enrolment procedures and subsequent balloting 

Procedures. 
Enrolment at our school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available from 
the school office. 
Applications for out-of-zone places are now being invited for those students who will become eli-
gible for enrolment during the period for Term 3 2022 (This includes students applying to be 
treated as in-zone students under transition provisions.) 
The deadline for receipt of applications places is 29th JAugust 2022. 
If a ballot for out-of-zone places is required, it will be held on 25th July 2022. Parents will be in-
formed of the outcome of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held. 
If you live in the home zone and have not yet signaled your intention to enroll your child 
later this year, please contact he school immediately to assist us to plan appropriately. 

BOT ELECTIONS 
We have six people who have been nominated for our upcoming BOT Elections. We 

have five places to fill so we are going to an election. Look our for your voting pa-
pers in the mail over the next few days. Instructions are included with voting paper. 
To preserve the integrity of the electoral process voting papers must be either post-

ed back or hand delivered, emailed voting papers can not be accepted.  



ABSENTEE  
NOTIFICATION 

 
Just a reminder that you can 

send your absentee notification by text to 
the school cell phone   

021 0258 4817 

Bank Account details for any 
and all online payments.  

Please use your surname as a 
reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 

Left; 
Harrison M with his 
trophy he won for the 
Thames Valley  
Year 6 Most  
Outstanding Player 
(Best & Fairest ) 
Chosen from all the 
Teams in the 
Thames Valley.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Right; 
Carter H with  his 
trophy for the  
Year 4 Most  
Outstanding Player 
(Best & Fairest ) 
Chosen from all the 
Teams in the 
Thames Valley.  

 

RUGBY TOURNAMENTS 
Thames Valley Rugby tournaments are coming up this term, see front page for dates. 

Forms have gone home with children, please fill in and return to Mrs. Matautia as soon as 
you can. 



Electives Boxing Group 

Electives Art Group 



Agriculture Day 2022 
 

This year our Waihi East 
School Agriculture Day is 
going to be held on  
Monday 7th November. 
 
Registration forms are due 
back to school by Friday 
19th August. 
 
 

 

Scholastic Book Club Issue 5 



To Our Community,  
Our club is preparing for the new 
BMX season with some cool chal-
lenges & fun racing to be had at 
our Tuesday club nights starting 
27th September 2022.  
Our sport caters for all ages & 
skills on balance & pedal bikes, 
so come see what BMX is all 
about!  
For all our young kids on balance 
bikes we invite your families to 
join us at our club nights & regis-
ter for our  2022 Strider Cup Chal-
lenge.  
Our club is also offer-
ing subsidised membership, so 
why not join a new sport for your 
entire family!   
Attached is the detail & registra-
tion link including our membership 
forms:  
Strider Membership is only $5 per 
rider for 2022 & 2023 years.  
Sprocket Membership is only $10 
Challenge Membership is only 
$20  
 

 
If you have any questions please 
contact us, our School Challenge 
(pedal bikes) details will be out 
soon!  

Paeroa BMX Club Strider Cup Challenge.pptx 

NORTHWIND TAEKWONDO 
Beginners lessons available for 9 new students in Term 

3.Adults are welcome to join).  
Tuesdays & Thursdays, Memorial Hall.  

Please notify your attendance before arrival.  
Contact Paul Hicks. (028) 400 7550.  

northwindtkd@gmail.com                   
www.northwind-athletics.com  

https://1drv.ms/p/s!AjOCX-l6ywdMgc0tLFHhi1EzHQLF8A?e=T4dcYa
mailto:northwindtkd@gmail.com
http://www.northwind-athletics.com/


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

You may have heard of the Kai Care Packs that Waihi College have been making recently.  As you know, all our 
Waihi College students receive a free lunch as part of the Ka Ora, Ka Ako 
programme.  The ingredients for these lunches come to us every day and 
a private company called Libelle, make them into nutritious lunches for our 
kids.    
Last term, we started turning the left over ingredients into frozen meals 
which we package up and give out to the community once a week on a 
Wednesday.  We have an email address 
(kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz) which people can use if they need a 
pack for the week, or would like a pack on an ongoing basis.  
If you would like a hand connecting with this awesome idea, please flick 
Briar and email. 

Kia ora my name is Leanne, and I am the Waikato coordinator for JeMMa’s 
Homebased Education and Care. 
  
Have you considered becoming a Homebased Educator and working 
from home?  
  

If you’re a qualified early childhood teacher, stay at home parent or just want to 
work from home and willing to train towards Level 4 Early Childhood Education and 
Care, we would like the opportunity to share with you about joining our team of 
educators. 
  
We are looking for Educators now in your area! 
Waihi, and all surrounding areas Thames, Ngatea, Paeroa, Te Aroha 
Find out more at https://www.jemmas.co.nz/become-an-educator/ 
  
Find out more - Contact Leanne on 0274949773 / or 
Call JeMMa’s on 0800536627 or email: enquiries@jemmas.co.nz 

mailto:kaicarepacks@waihicol.school.nz
https://www.jemmas.co.nz/become-an-educator/
mailto:enquiries@jemmas.co.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693               Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires:  office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              www.waihieast.school.nz 
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